
A Message from 

Osceola School District 

concerning Student Safety 

Due to the recent spike in school violence incidences, Osceola School District understands the need to 

inform parents about our current school safety procedures. Osceola School District, which includes all 

faculty and staff, has the first priority of doing everything reasonably possible to protect your children 

against any threat that may arise while they are in our care. 

We have always taken a proactive approach in making sure our campuses are safe and students can 

learn in an environment free of fear. We want to share preventions we are currently providing to honor 

our commitment to the safety of your children. 

• The district facilitates continuous drills. Each campus conducts a variety of emergency

preparedness drills, including, severe weather, fire drills and active shooter/lockdown drills.

Each drill is different and unique to the situation.

• Emergency Door Safety Locks have been installed in all rooms. These locks were purchased to

provide a quick and easy barrier against classroom intruders.

• Behavior Interventionist and School Counselors are on staff to work with students to resolve

behavioral issues before they escalate. These preventative measures include:

o Administering one-to-one intensive behavior intervention to students.

o Actively participating in behavior intervention meetings and professional development.

o Monitors, observes and reports behavior of students.

o Assists students and parents by providing proper examples, emotional support and

general guidance.

o Communicates with teachers regarding programs and materials to meet student needs.

o Assists students in developing self-help and self-advocacy skills as directed.

o Supports Positive Behavior Intervention System {PBIS) initiatives.

o Provides assistance with de-escalating student behaviors.

• Osceola School District collaborates with the City of Osceola Police Department to assign 2 full­

time trained School Resource Officers (SRO) in the district to work with each campus to provide

security and reassurance for our students. These officers work hand in hand with school

administrators to maintain a safe learning environment.

• A Crisis Communication System is in place to quickly and accurately provide essential

information to first responders, staff and faculty and parents. The Crisis Communication System

includes:




